AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 4th day of April, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman




Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Former Police Chief Michael Clancy led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 12A: RECREATION: Fitness Equipment
Deleted Item 12B: RECREATION: Playground Equipment
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $193,783.25 for vouchers 161249 to 161399.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – abstain; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

6. TOWN SUPERVISOR: Recognition of Intern
Supervisor Piaquadio stated that this is the first time ever that the Town worked                    on an intern program with Orange Community College with college credits                     involved.  There were seven candidates that applied for the internship and                Supervisor Piaquadio said that it was a very difficult decision.  Nikhil Bhandarkar                   is very efficient with Excel and Word software and was able to assist Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall with some of their problems.  Nikhil completed the                ninety hour requirement and received his certificate of achievement.  The Town                Board congratulated Mr. Bhandarkar on his completion of his internship and for                   all of his assistance to the Town. 

7.   POLICE:
     ​​
             A.  Acceptance of PBA Contract  
Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval of the Agreement in the Collective            Bargaining negotiations between the Town and the Town PBA.   This contract                    is for 2016, 2017 and 2018 with an increase of 2.5% for each of the three years.  Supervisor Piaquadio said that this was a fair contract for both the Town and                 the Police Department with thanks going to the Town Board, the Police and the Executive Committee for all of their help and hard work.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Agreement                          reached in the collective bargaining negotiations between the Town and the               Town PBA.

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.  Swearing in of New Police Chief
                   Supervisor Piaquadio stated that on Monday, March 14, 2016, the Town Board 

                   voted to hire Donald Bruce Campbell as the new Police Chief for the Town.              

                   Supervisor Piaquadio then asked Police Chief Campbell to come forward to                      

                   be sworn in. 

                   Hon. Justice Richard Clarino swore Donald Campbell in as Police Chief.              

                   Supervisor Piaquadio presented Chief Campbell with a Chief Shield badge                     

                   and Deputy Supervisor/Councilwoman Greene presented him with a hat pin.                       

                   All the members of the Town Board offered their congratulations and look                 

                   forward to working with the Town’s Police Department in the future. 

     Thank you also to former Chief Michael Clancy for all his service.

      MOTION was made 7:16 p.m. by Councilman Manley to go into recess.                     

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.    RECESS
       MOTION was made 7:34 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to end the recess.                     

 The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Orange Lake Construction Comprehensive            

       Plan Amendment and Zoning Amendment
Councilman Ruggiero recused himself at 7:35 p.m. from this portion of the   

meeting.

     

Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of              Town Hall since Wednesday, March 23, 2016 and on the Town’s Web site since Wednesday, March 23, 2016.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, March 23, 2016 and in the Sentinel on Friday, March 25, 2016.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State Law.
MOTION was made 7:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                  Hearing with regard to the Comprehensive Plan and Re-zoning from R-3 to B Zoning District in the vicinity of Gardnertown Road.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Consultant, Charles T. Brown, PE, of Talcott Engineering Design presented to the             

Town Board a request from Mr. Joseph Ruggiero regarding the rezoning from R-3 to                  the  adjacent B Zoning District which includes a portion of its parcel on Gardnertown           Road which does not front on any street but is within the area bounded by           Gardnertown Road, Route 300/Union Avenue, Route 52 and the New York State Thruway.  

       Questions asked from concerned neighbors:

       Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive asked for verification if the mailings on this project             

       were sent out to the surrounding neighbors.  Mr. Brown stated that the mailings were 
       sent out.  

Pat from Tots-N-Us wanted to know how the daycare is impacted and what the ramifications to them would be.  Mr. Brown stated that the front of the daycare              property is zoned for business and the back is zoned for residential.  If any            developments were to done on the property, the Planning Board would be notified              again.  Supervisor Piaquadio advised Pat to speak to Molly Carhart from the          Assessor’s office if he should have any other concerns.  
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Ken Mennerich from South Plank Road wanted to know if the parcel has access                   to Gardnertown Road.  Mr. Brown stated that the parcel does have access.

John Masten, Commander of the American Legion, stated that the Post approves             this.  

David Negri from Union Avenue asked Mr. Brown if there was a permit for                    backfilling the area of land which is flattened.  Mr. Negri stated that there used                          to be a basin of water but now it is all filled in.  Supervisor Piaquadio said that                       he will have Code Compliance go and take a look.
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie asked Mr. Brown if we could borrow the Zoning                        map that was presented as residents have been questioning the details.  Mr. Brown               said that he will have a few copies of the map made and will drop them off at the             Town Clerk’s office.

MOTION was made 7:49 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                       Hearing with regard to the Comprehensive Plan.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to schedule a recess until the                       next Town Board meeting to be held on Monday, May 2, 2016 in the matter of                   the Amendment of the Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town for the Rezoning            of Area of Land in the Vicinity of Gardnertown Road, Route 300, Route 52 and the             New York State Thruway from R-3 to the Adjacent B Zoning District: Application                       of Orange Lake Construction.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley. 

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made 7:50 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to schedule the next Comprehensive Plan.  This notice will need to be published and additional mailing   notices will need to be sent out.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Councilman Ruggiero rejoined the meeting at 7:50 p.m.
 
     10.   DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:    
Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
-  The Highway Department finished with the 5,300 tons of stone aggregate.
-  The Gunsch barn is now down and all garbage has been picked up.
-  Tree pruning and removal is now underway.
-  Drainage has started and as of last week the sweepers are out.
 
       John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, reported the following:

-  Water Department: Completed reading water meters for the first quarter of                

   2016; Repairing fire hydrants; All staff members received training on new               

   laptop for vehicle mounted meter reading; Read over 700 meters in less than                

   an hour; Water main and service line locating for engineering and design for                   

   new water main on Meadow Hill Road and Fletcher Drive; Finalizing engineering               

   and design for the water main replacements in Colden Park for submittal and                   

   approval from Orange County Health Department; New water meter installation              

   project is underway – 300 meters installed – average about 25-30 units per day;             

   High bill complaint investigations; Call-before-you-dig requests.
-  Sewer Department: Cleaned wet well at the Dix Avenue Pump Station; Started                  

   a program of testing sewage BOD (biological oxygen demand) and TSS (total 

   suspended solids) for sewage going to the City of Newburgh Treatment Plant;               

   Daily inspections of sewer pump stations and syphons; Chemical treatment and            

   jetting of problem locations within the collection system; Call-before-you-dig          

   requests.
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Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following:
-  Saturday, April 2nd started the registration for summer camp.
-  Teen camp is filled.  Residents waited in line starting at 4:00 a.m. to register.

-  Camp Chadwick registration resumed today and has been non-stop.  It is                     

          ¾ filled already.
-  Baseball, Soccer, Softball and Tennis leagues have been formed.  All fields 
   and lights are ready.
-  Pickleball will be held on Tuesday/Thursday mornings from 9-11:00 a.m. at             

   Chadwick Lake.  

-  Bocci equipment can be rented at the guard shack.  ID will need to be shown.

   Councilwoman Greene stated that Bocci hasn’t really taken off yet but hopes                   

   that someone will get it started.

-  The Balmville tree section is now complete with plaque and history.
      -  The fitness equipment and playground equipment items that were deleted                       

          from the meeting tonight will be added to the next Workshop meeting scheduled                  

          on Monday, April 18, 2016.  Additional topics: picnic tables and telephones.
Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:
             -  Thursday, March 31st ended the Town of Newburgh 2016 property tax collection.  

                These taxes will be turned over to the Orange County Commissioner of Finance               

                on or around April 15th.  
             -  The 2016 rates will be reflected in the 1st quarter sewer bond bill which will be                 

                sent out April 11th and in the water and sewer bills that are sent out on May 23rd.
      
     11.   DPW: Education Reimbursement
             Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to reimburse Dave Leroy 

             $325.00 for his Wastewater Treatment Course he completed online.  The training                

             will allow Mr. Leroy to continue his requirements to obtain his grade “D” Wastewater 

             Treatment Plant Operator license to operate the Nob Hill Sewer Treatment Plant.     ​​
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve reimbursing Dave Leroy $325.00 for his completed Wastewater Treatment Course.  The Motion was seconded            by Councilman Presutti.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

     12.   RECREATION DEPARTMENT:
     ​​
             A.  (DELETED ITEM): Fitness Equipment
     This item was deleted from the agenda. 

      B.  (DELETED ITEM): Playground Equipment 

     This item was deleted from the agenda. 
      C.  Guard Variance
                  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

                  approval to waive the required duty-free half hour lunch for the Chadwick Lake          

                  Park guards during the months of April, May, June, July and August.  The Town          

                  policy requires a duty-free half hour lunch for those employees working six or              

                  more consecutive hours.  
                  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve to waive the required              
                  duty-free half hour lunch for the Chadwick Lake Park guards.  The Motion was 
                  seconded by Councilman Manley.  

          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
     13.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Awarding Trailer Bid

             Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the 20 Ton  

             Equipment Trailer bid to Paul Congelosi Sales, Inc. from Montgomery in the 
             amount of $22,987.00.  The other bid received was Hoffman Equipment from                

             Marlboro in the amount of $23,390.00. 
             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve awarding the 20 Ton  

             Equipment Trailer bid to Paul Congelosi Sales, Inc. from Montgomery in the 

             amount of $22,987.00.  The Motion was   seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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     14.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Account Withdrawal
Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the amount of $641.65.



Feline

-
$222.06


Canine

-
$419.59





$641.65
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account to                 

 pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital totaling $641.65.   

 The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
      15.   PLANNING BOARD:
     ​​
              A.  Stormwater Maintenance Agreements:  

 1.  Route 300 Realty
      The Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement was completed            
      on February 17, 2016 between the Town and 119 Old South Plank Road                

      LLC (the “Facility Owner”).  This Agreement will provide for the long term  

      maintenance and continuation of stormwater control measures.  The              

      Facility Owner shall clean, repair, maintain, replace and continue the           

      stormwater control measures on the approved project plans known as              

      Route 300 Realty, LLC.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Stormwater  

      Control Facility Maintenance Agreement between the Town and 119 Old                 

      South Plank Road LLC.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   


       2.  CVS
      The Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement was completed                  

      on March 4, 2016 between the Town and Route 52 Newburgh, LLC (the                 

      “Facility Owner”).  This Agreement will provide for the long term maintenance            

      and continuation of stormwater control measures.  The Facility Owner shall        

      clean, repair, maintain, replace and continue the stormwater control measures            

      on the approved project plans known as CVS/Pharmacy Store (No. 10688).  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Stormwater              

      Control Facility Maintenance Agreement between the Town and Route 52 
      Newburgh, LLC.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

                 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

                    3.  Matrix    

      The Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement is between the                

      Town and Matrix Newburgh I, LLC (the “Facility Owner”).  This Agreement                  

      will provide for the long term maintenance and continuation of stormwater             

      control measures.  The Facility Owner shall clean, repair, maintain, replace                

      and continue the stormwater control measures on the approved project plans 
      known as Matrix Business Park at Newburgh.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Stormwater            

      Control Facility Maintenance Agreement between the Town and Matrix  

      Newburgh I, LLC.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
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            B.   Landscaping Estimate: Matrix  

                   The landscape cost estimate in the amount of $51,266.00 for the Matrix Business 
                   Park was prepared by Langan Engineers.  Karen Arent, Landscape Architect,              

                   feels that the unit costs for the plant materials are reasonable.
   
      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the landscape security                    

                   in the amount of $51,266.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
            C.   Developers Agreement: Matrix   

The Developer’s Agreement is between the Town and Matrix Newburgh I, LLC               (the “Developer”).  The Developer received final site plan approval from the            Planning Board on Thursday, February 18, 2016.  A 565,320 square foot               warehouse building will be developed along with site work consisting of:               clearing; grading; drainage; paving; utilities; signage; lighting and landscaping              on a 71.73 acre parcel of land located on New York State Route 17K.  The  Developer will perform and supply all work, labor and services to carry out all provisions at the Developer’s sole expense and agrees that it shall reimburse          the Town’s cost of inspection.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Developer’s  

      Agreement.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     16.   ENGINEERING: Sewer Monitoring – Engaging an Engineering Consultant 

        Town Engineer Jim Osborne received a letter dated March 21, 2016 from the City               

        of Newburgh stating that the Town was in violation for exceeding the limits for                   

        BOD (Biological Oxygen Demand) and TSS (Total Suspended Solids).  The Town               

        has taken first samples and hope to take additional samples to verify the City’s               

        findings.  Mr. Osborne asked the Town Board to authorize not to exceed $10,000.00             

        to investigate the source and cause of these findings to protect the Town’s interest              

        and address the issues.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the not to exceed                  

amount of $10,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


             VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     17.   SETTING WATER USAGE CHARGES: ANG District (Resolution)
             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 
   
     

  approving the draft Resolution establishing the water rates of the Stewart ANG                       (Air National Guard) Base Water District effective January 1, 2016.

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution    

             establishing the water rates of the Stewart ANG Base Water District effective             

             January 1, 2016.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 18.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


 -  The Town Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday, April 23rd from 9:00-12:00 p.m. 
      19.   PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Richard Rubinowitz from Powder Mill Road
       Mr. Rubinowitz recently moved to the Town and learned about the Loop.  He               

       addressed the Town Board regarding his concerns:  Are the Town residents                

       property taxes going to be affected?  Are there public documents available to                    

       review? Who paid for the leveling of the land? Will there be future negotiations                       

       on the table in regard to financial burdens landing on the local owners/taxpayers?
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       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Loop has been in the works for twelve years          

       with numerous Public Hearings.  Information can be obtained through the Town             

       Clerk’s office.  The Loop is on hold right now per Bob and Tom Wilder.  Developers             

       have paid for the leveling and Supervisor Piaquadio noted that the Town did not                 

       give any breaks for the Loop to build here.  Retail will bring business to our Town                

       and our local residents should not be affected with financial burdens. 
       Peter Calvano from Kings Hill
       Mr. Calvano has been a resident of the Town for 46 years and is now retired and             

       home most of the day.  He didn’t realize how much traffic that Kings Hill Road 

       encounters and even more so the amount of trucks.  Mr. Calvano expressed his                 

       concern to the Town of Montgomery (since his home is located on the Town lines)              

       and now would like to involve the Town with regard to the following: The amount             

       of traffic on his road; weight limit and local deliveries that are allowed from 14                      

       wheeler trucks; the 30 mph speed limit on his road; police presence that is needed             

       and possibly putting up a 3 way stop sign, slow sign or hidden driveway sign.   
       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that he will look at the signage issue, ask the police                     

       to have more of a presence and will have the Traffic Committee look into this. 
       Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive
       Mr. Fetter asked the Town Board the following questions: How often are the                

       Approval of Audits done and can a large piece of naked land be reseeded and    

       replanted?
       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Approval of Audits are done every two weeks and 
       stated that the Loop is a very unique situation.  The land has to be monitored for runoff 
       and unfortunately is on hold now.  Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that there are      

       currently no provisions to plant beyond grass.  Mr. Fetter said that this thought may             

       be needed for future code limitations.         

              Officer Doug Scott from the Town Police Dept. (Currently President of the PBA)​

        Officer Scott thanked Councilwoman Greene and Supervisor Piaquadio for their hard 

        work, help and efforts and would like to recognize the Town’s efforts in bringing the 

        workforce up to speed with three Full Time Officers as well as some Part Time Officers.  

        The Town recently sent their first Officer to Police Academy.  Officer Scott stated that    

        the appointment of Police Chief Campbell was good for the leadership of the Town.  
        There is currently some shortage in the Police Department as there are a couple of 

        Officers on injured duty.  There was a pending grievance and the Police Department 

        was ready to go to arbitration regarding Officers working out of title but Officer Scott            

        stated that this grievance has been withdrawn.  He asked the Town Board to please 

        consider promoting Sergeants and a Deputy Chief.

        Officer Scott once again thanked the Town Board for all their help and stated that the 
        PBA contract was a very fair deal for all involved.  
      20.  POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:


A.  Worth Litigation (Selection of an Expert)                   

B.  CSEA Negotiations

 

                   MOTION made to go into executive session made at 8:41 p.m. by Councilwoman 
                   Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                   

                   Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
                   Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the purpose of the meeting is to discuss                     

                   the Worth Litigation, including the possible selection of and hiring of an expert in               

                   this field of law, and also to continue the CSEA Negotiations.

                   MOTION made to come out of executive session made at 9:38 p.m. by 

                   Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley.

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

                   Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

                   Supervisor Piaquadio stated that no action was taken by the Board during the               

                   executive session, but action is anticipated now.   
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   MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero,                      

   that the Town Board hereby approves the retention, through its litigation counsel          

   Rider, Weiner & Frankel, P.C., of Abacus Dispute Resolution (“Abacus”) to provide 
   expert professional consultation and witness services in the lawsuit entitled Worth 
   Construction Co., Inc. v. Town of Newburgh including an analysis of the project 
   records, Worth’s claims, and the Town’s counterclaims and set-offs; preparation            

   of reports and schedules for the litigation; consultation with the Town and counsel          

   with respect to the litigation; and expert testimony at trial, pursuant to an agreement 
   prepared by litigation counsel based on Abacus’  proposal dated March 28, 2016 at            

   a fixed fee of $25,000 for the assessments and expert reports; and any additional 
   services to the extent reasonable and necessary as requested an approved by 

   litigation counsel together with reimbursement of the reasonable and necessary 
   expenses incurred by Abacus, as set forth in its proposal;  said fixed fee to be paid 
   upfront into a dedicated escrow account maintained by litigation counsel Rider,          

   Weiner & Frankel, P.C. and disbursed in accordance with the parties’ agreement,            

   with any invoices for additional services and expenses to be conveyed through              

   counsel to the Town for payment;

                and

                BE IT FURTHER MOVED, that Rider, Weiner & Frankel, P.C., on behalf of the Town            

                of Newburgh, is hereby authorized and directed to execute and deliver an Agreement              

                with Abacus for its retention incorporating the above payment terms and conditions.             

                VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

                Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

                Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

               MOTION made to go back into executive session made at 9:40 p.m. by Council-

woman Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley.  Supervisor Piaquadio said              

   this additional executive session is for the sole purpose of continuing CSEA 

   Negotiations.
                VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

                Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

                Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 

                MOTION made to adjourn at 10:25 p.m.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, 
                seconded by Councilman Presutti.  No action was taken during this latest executive 

                session.
                VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;               

                Councilman Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

                Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 

   Meeting adjourned at 10:25 pm.



        
   Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 4/11/16
